

4343 Smith Avenue Burnaby BC V5G 2V5 604-296-9007 Fax: 604-296-9054 Cascade.sd41.bc.ca

June 22, 2017

Principal: A. Yam

Head Teacher: D. Hull Secretary: S. Wong

**School Trustee: R. Burton** 

Bulletin #9

Dear École Cascade Heights Families,



As our school year draws to a close, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our parents and family members for their ongoing support of our school. Thank you for driving and supervising on field trips and sporting events, for attending PAC meetings, concerts and assemblies, for assisting in classrooms, organizing hot lunches, and supporting

our fundraisers and campaigns. We appreciate your support and involvement in all aspects of your children's education. It is the partnership between the school, parents and students that make the learning journey a rich one.

A special thank you goes to our PAC Executive who continue to be a tremendous support in our community in numerous ways.

I would also like to extend my appreciation to our staff and students. Our entire staff works so diligently to make our school a wonderful place to learn and I have been amazed at all the learning opportunities they have provided. Our students are truly wonderful. They embody effort, enthusiasm and service and it has been a pleasure getting a chance to build connections that will last.

On behalf of the École Cascade Heights staff, I would like to extend to everyone a happy and safe summer holidays.

Sincerely,

Anthony Yam Principal

### **Important Dates**

**June 27....**Strong Start Closed for Summer

**June 29**.....Last Day for Students 10:00am Dismissal

**September 5, 2017**...First Day of School 8:56am – 10am.

**September 13, 2017**...Strong Start Reopens



## **Are You Moving?**

It is helpful for us to know of those families in our community who plan to move out of the École Cascade Heights area. This enables us to prepare in advance, and for the school to have a more accurate count for next year. For those definitely moving this summer, please send a note to the school office as soon as possible. Thank-you for your consideration.

### Cascade Heights Mission Statement

Cascade Heights School is committed to providing an environment where learners can develop their individual potential through acquiring knowledge, skills, and attitudes that promote adaptation in a rapidly changing social and technological world. Students will be empowered to be independent and self-sufficient with the ability to think critically, to communicate effectively, to live life healthfully, to cooperate socially, and to value life-long learning



# Beastly Book Club

The following students finished the **Beastly Book Club** reading program by reading 200 nights throughout the school year. Each student had a new library book dedicated to him/her with a special sticker placed inside. Each student also received a "glow-in-the-dark" book bug charm. Congratulations!

NAME	DIVISION	NAME	DIVISION	NAME	DIVISION
Shaianne	1	Aaron L.	2	Maya M.	2
Claire D.	3	Katie de la Rama	3	Mila S.	3
Bernice Y.	4	Olivia L.	4	Shelby L.	4
Nedda S.	4	Victor W.	4	Hailey Y.	4
Emily K.	5	Jade H.	5	Vobia K.	5
Ayla F.	5	Cheryl C.	5	Meena T.	6
Ethan H.	6	Nadine B.	6	Leah B.	6
Deziree D.	6	Katie P.	6	Emily L.	6
Maya D.	6	Logan V.	6	Victoria D.R.	6
Abdul A.	6	Audrey A.	7	Nikki H.	7
Sheldon L.	7	Brendan L.	7	Claire D.	7
Jefferson S.	7	Evan T.	7	Maia G.	7
Tia M.	8	Luca N.	8	Katharine	9
Nahanni M.	9	Matthew L.	9	Rachel Y.	9
Ella W.	9	Zyrah P.	9	Mahek P.	10
Derek W.	10	Hareet C.	10	Connor H.	10
Lauren F.	10	Jasmine C.	11	Niko B.	11
Aaron C.	11	Chelsea Y.	11	Tina L.	11
Krish G.	11	Claire C.	11	Daniela F.	11
Aijula	11	Madisson D.	11	Emily P.	12
Jayden L.	12	Angellika	12	Ethan S.	12
Victor Z.	12	Cindy T.	12	Prisha B.	12
Anthony W.	12	Lemuel N.	12	Ahadali	13
Karrie-Ann S.	13	Anarita B.	13	Talia Y.	13
Raymond L.	13	Thana K.	13	Ella S.	14
Sohana L.	14	Sage G.	14	Natalie T.	14
Sienna T.	15	Elijah L.	15	Kristen F.	15
Nickolas	15	Jeanelle V.	16	Rachelle J.	16
Ria U.	17	Rehaan J.	17	Otis M.	17
Mikayla C.	17	Arjun S.	18	Emma Y.	18
Jayden Y.	18				

Congratulations also to: Sienna T. (Gr. 1), Elijah L. (Gr. 2), Derek W. (Gr. 4) and Katie D.L.R. (Gr. 6) who each won a stuffed Monster from Build-A-Bear™.

### **Library Monitors**



Thank you to all Library Monitors this year! Ms. Lehnert would not be able to run the Library without you! If you would like to continue being a Library Monitor next year, or would like to sign up to be one (grades 4-7 only), please listen for an announcement during the week of June 19 – 23, 2017. Ms. Lehnert is trying something new this year, and will be testing ALL returning, and new monitors, on

their numerical aptitudes, abilities to alphabetize, sections of the Library, and other general Library knowledge. Successful candidates will hopefully be trained before we break for the summer. \*\*\* Ms. Lehnert would also like to give a big "Thank You!" to Ms. Sherry, for all the hours she spent volunteering in the Library \*\*\*

## **Stay In Touch With the Library!**



Don't forget to follow **@CascadeHgtsLib** on Twitter throughout the summer; Ms. Lehnert will be tweeting about new books, authors, reading strategies, writing strategies, and other fun stuff!



For your convenience, the school district has made arrangements for families to voluntarily purchase student accident insurance through the Kids Plus™ Accident Insurance program, underwritten by Industrial Alliance Insurance and Financial Services Inc (iA Financial Group).

Kids Plus™ Accident Insurance offers protection against the unexpected costs of injury from accidents, and is especially valuable for families who:

- do not have medical or dental plans,
- have limited plans, as it may help supplement health and dental benefits, or
- have active children who enjoy sports and outdoor activities.

For complete plan details, please visit kidsplus.ca. iA Financial Group is a business name and trademark of Industrial Alliance Insurance and Financial Services Inc.

## Join an All Girls Hockey Team!



Burnaby Wildcats is home to over 70 female hockey players from Burnaby and New Westminster. We have teams for players from 5 to 15 years old. We play other all-girl teams in the Lower Mainland. Participate in games, practices, tournaments, jamborees and team socials!



Season goes from September to March. New player registrations starts on July  $1^{\text{st}}$ .

Check our website for all the info:

<u>http://www.burnabyminor.com/default.aspx?p=newplayer</u> or Contact <u>BurnabyWildcats@gmail.com</u> for more information.